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ABERDEEN, 7 July 2023.  Minute of meeting of the LICENSING BOARD.  

Present:  Councillor Copland, Convener;  and Councillors Al-Samarai, Boulton, 
Hazel Cameron, Fairfull, Grant, Greig and McLeod. 

 
 
 
MINUTES OF MEETING OF 30 MAY 2023 
 

1.  
The Board had before it for its consideration the minutes of meeting of  30 May 2023. 

The Board resolved:  

To approve the minute. 

 

 
APPLICATION FOR PROVISIONAL PREMISES LICENCE - 495 - 499 GREAT 
WESTERN ROAD, ABERDEEN 

 
2.  
The Board heard from Sandy Munro, Depute Clerk to the Board that an objection was received f rom a 

member of the public but that the objector was not in attendance. Sandy Munro further advise d the 

Board that due to an error, the objection was not included with the papers. Sandy Munro also advised 
the Board that photos in support of the application were received from the applicant’s solicitor, 

Anthony Dawson after the agenda had been published and that the photos would require the Board’s 

permission to be circulated. The Board unanimously agreed for the photos to be circulated.   

The Board thereafter heard from Anthony Dawson, Solicitor for the applicant,  in support of the 

application. 

The Board also heard from the applicant, George Tester. 

The Board unanimously resolved: 

To grant the application. 

 

 
APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF PREMISES LICENCE - NO 10 WINE BAR, 10 

QUEENS TERRACE, ABERDEEN 
 
3.  

The Board heard from Sany Munro, Depute Clerk to the Board that the application was deferred from 

the Board meeting held on 30 May 2023 and that a late objection had been received from a member of 

the public, but that the objector was not in attendance. Sandy Munro further advised the Board that 

their permission would be required for the objection to be circulated. The Board unanimously agreed to 
allow the objection to be circulated.   

The Board thereafter heard from Anthony Dawson, Solicitor for the applicant,  in support of the 
application. 
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The Board unanimously resolved: 

To grant the application. 

 
 
APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF PREMISES LICENCE - CO-OP, 15 
FOUNTAINHALL ROAD, ABERDEEN 

 
4.  
The Board heard from Sandy Munro, Depute Clerk to the Board that there had been no objections or 

representations received and everything was within policy. 

The Board thereafter heard from Audrey Junner, Solicitor for the applicant, in support of the 
application. 

The Board unanimously resolved: 

To grant the application. 

 
 
APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF PREMISES LICENCE - CO-OP, LEWIS ROAD, 
SHEDDOCKSLEY, ABERDEEN 
 

5.  
The Board heard from Sandy Munro, Depute Clerk to the Board that the variation sought was the same 

as item 4 on the agenda and that there had been no objections or representations received and 
everything was within policy. 

The Board unanimously resolved: 

To grant the application. 

 
 
APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF PREMISES LICENCE - THE COUNTRY CLUB, 

GLASHIEBURN, BRIDGE OF DON, ABERDEEN 
 

6.  
The Board heard from Sandy Munro, Depute Clerk to the Board that the applicant has withdrawn the 

“variation to on sales terminal hour from 01:00 to 02:00 on Friday and Saturday” for the application to 
be within policy.  

The Board thereafter heard from the applicant, Derek Jamieson, in support of the application. 

The Board unanimously resolved: 

To grant the application. 
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APPLICATION FOR VARIATION OF PREMISES LICENCE - THE GRANITE CITY, 
ABERDEEN AIRPORT, DYCE, ABERDEEN 

 
7.  
Councillor Al-Samarai left the meeting for transparency reasons.  

The Board heard from Sandy Munro, Depute Clerk to the Board, that there had been no objections or 
representations received, however the hours requested were outwith policy.  

The Board thereafter heard from Audrey Junner, Solicitor for the applicant, in support of the 
application. 

The Board unanimously resolved: 

To refuse the application on grounds of protecting and improving public health and preventing crime 
and disorder.  

 
 
APPLICATION FOR PERSONAL LICENCE 

 
8.  

The Board heard from Sandy Munro, Depute Clerk to the Board, that the applicant had withdrawn the 
application.  

 

 

Councillor Ross Grant left the meeting. 

 
 
STATEMENT OF LICENSING POLICY FOR REVIEW  

 
 
DOCUMENTS FOR CONSIDERATION 
 

9.1.  
The Board heard from Sandy Munro, Depute Clerk to the Board. The Board had before them resp onses 
from Police Scotland and Local Licensing Forum regarding the statement of licensing policy review.  

Sergeant Neil Grant, thereafter briefly summarised and provided clarification in respect of the police 
response.  

Elaine Mottram, Chair, Local Licensing Forum briefly discussed the key points outlined in Local Licensing 
Forum response. 

The Board resolved to take the responses into consideration when reviewing the Statement of Licensing 
Policy. 
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ANNUAL FINANCIAL REPORT 

 
10.  

The Board had before them documentation detailing the annual financial report for 2022 – 2023. The 

Board heard from Sandy Munro, Depute Clerk to the Board, that there had been a decrease in licensing 
applications and expenditure.  

The Board unanimously approved the financial report for publication and resolved to maintain the 

current reduced annual fee to be applicable for all premises.  

 

11. LOCAL LICENSING FORUM UPDATE 

The Board had before them an update from Elaine Mottram, Chair, Local Licensing Forum regarding the 
activity of the Local Licensing Forum after their meeting held on 30 May 2023.  

 
 


